
 

 

            TRUMANSBURG ROTARY MEETING MINUTES FOR 

12/10/15 

 

                                                         

                                                                                                                       

 

President Scott started the meeting by passing around a Christmas card that Frank Zgola had 

brought in to send to John and Martha Kotun. 

He next read from an article in the Trumansburg school newspaper about the Robotics Club which 

we helped sponsor. 

A big THANK YOU to everyone who helped with the Winterfest and giving away hot cocoa and 

popcorn. Everyone had a good time. 

Scott read a letter from the Trumansburg Library asking for donations to help with their solar panel 

funding. Scott will ask Rene Carver to come speak to us about this. 

Mark Baumann reminded us that the last coat sorting for Share the Warmth will be this Saturday the 

12th from 9 to Noon. Mark has already taken 3 loads already. 

Mary Bouchard reported that she and her husband, Joseph Barrett, will be going to Guatemala in 

January for a week to help build a house for a family through Common Hope. Click Here for a look 

at the web site and see what Common Hope is all about. Mary did say that the family they are 

building the house for have to agree to keep all their children in school until graduation. Mary is 

also looking for a possible donation of up to $600 from the club. They will discuss this at a later 

date. 

Shelly reported that the Youth Exchange Committee met Sunday and placed the students. Sarah 

Frye and Leah Seamon, both from Trumansburg will know this Saturday just where they are going 

and the club will know at the next meeting. The students were told that this is an award scholarship. 

Shelly reported that Kathleen had a knee replacement Monday and is doing fine. 

Dinner Schedule 
12/17/15 Bullock/Bullock 

12/24/15       

12/31/15    

1/7/16  Haine/Guy-Sell 

           Speaker Schedule 
12/17/15 Club Assembly 

12/24/15    

12/31/15    

1/7/16  Club Assembly 

 

http://www.commonhope.org/


 

Nina’s week was good. She is celebrating Hanukkah with her host family. This was her first 

Thanksgiving and she had Tofurky for dinner that day. 

Cindy reported that she did the shopping for the Christmas Bureau and spent $247.67 on four 

children. The rest of the meeting was devoted to wrapping gifts. Peggy so kindly offered to deliver 

them to the Christmas Bureau on Saturday. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00. 

 

 
HAPPY DOLLARS 

$1 from Mary Bouchard for being in a choral group 
and they gave a concert in Ithaca at Titus Towers and 
had a great time. (She also sang on of the songs to us) 



 

$1 from Ben Curtis for receiving an e-mail from Nepal 
and they finally got their money from the grant that he 

had organized. 

 

 

 

 

Nothing for now  

 

 

FOUR WAY TEST 

1. Is it the truth? 

 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


